Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

Subject: RO3001_PHONE_LOG_2012-07-18 Michelle Heckle
Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Wed 7/18/2012 5:13 PM

End: Wed 7/18/2012 5:13 PM

Duration: 0 hours

Phone call with Michelle Heckle of Children’s Hospital (510-xxx-xxxx or 510-xxx-xxxx cell). Staff from the 645 4™ Avenue
site have complained of headaches, nausea, etc. since the HVDP unit was started. The complaints have come from
employees in only one section of the building. No one has reported an odor. | provided background on the
investigation and remediation activities at the site. | also described the operation of the HVDPE unit and indicated that
system was scheduled to operate until Tuesday am . Children’s Hospital is advising employees to contact their in-house
medical facility if they have symptoms or to call 911 if they have more severe symptoms. They are considering other
possible options such as indoor air sampling to investigate complaints. Children’s Hospital will continue their efforts to
evaluate the employees complaints. If new information comes up, we agreed to alert each other of the new
information. Shut down of the HVDPE system will be considered if situation changes or new information becomes
available.

Jerry Wickham



